
July 10, 2020 
  
Church Family, 
  
On July 7, 2020 the CDH Board of Health made a modification and made it available to the public 
(modification statement).  Highlights of this modifications due to increased COVID-19 infection rates 
reported to CDH are; 
  
1.     All bars and nightclubs open to the public are declared under quarantine and must remain closed 
2.     Large venue gatherings in Ada county are hereby prohibited 
3.     Gatherings of 50 or more, both public and private, shall be avoided 
4.     People participating in gatherings of fewer than 50 people, while permitted, should adhere to social 
distancing and sanitation and wear face coverings. 
  
We have reviewed this modification in conjunction with the IDAHO REBOUND Guidelines and believe we 
are still complying with our current operations plan.  We clearly see Places of worship as a distinct 
heading on page 5 of the Idaho Rebound document.  We also clearly see CDH modification using those 
same headings for the modification ; Bars and nightclubs, Large venues, Gatherings. We have sought 
CDH for any clarification and they responded that places of worship are not required to stay under 50, 
however we do need to be sure we maintain social distancing, sanitizing , cleaning, etc.  
  
We continue to monitor this situation closely and would ask you do the following; 
1.     Pray for wisdom 
2.     Maintain social distance guidelines 
3.     Maintain CDC guidance 
4.     Love each other 
  
We look forward to seeing you on Sunday. As a reminder, our July schedule for Sundays is: 

• 9:30 am                Worship Service 
• 11:00 am             Adult Sunday School (Please keep your children with you during this hour)  
• 6:00 pm                Worship Service  
• 7:15 pm                Family Summer Fellowship (Outside) 

  
We will continue to Livestream our services via our YouTube channel. If you have any concerns or 
questions, please call our church office 208-888-1109. 
  
Finally we want to remind you about our MFBC in the Mountains weekend event on July 31- August 2. 
This annual event will be taking place at Camp Pinewood. At this point, the Camp housing 
accommodations are full.  RV and tent camping will be your housing options. Please register with the 
church office by July 26, 2020.  
  
Until we meet again, 
  
  
The Elders at MFBC 
 


